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NEWSLETTER 

 

23rd September 2022 

 

 

Dear Parents/Carers  

We would like to thank Linda for coming in during the school holidays, giving up her 

 time, to redo our small garden area near class 2. We think you will agree it looks 

 Beautiful!  

We hope that this is just the beginning, if you are able to offer any help or perhaps donate some plants, we 

would be overjoyed. We are on a journey to revitalise the school grounds and as they say ‘a job shared is a 

job halved.’ 

I have been spending some time in the classrooms and it is incredible to see how motivated and focused 

on their learning the children are. They are able to discuss in detail the skills they are learning and the units 

of work they are studying. There is a real feeling of positivity around the school and we know that this can 

only be a good thing for all our pupils. 

Times Tables Rockstars 

 

After one week of our house captains’ competition the boys are slightly ahead of the girls with 10 days to 

go, who will win?? 

 

JRSO’s 

http://www.horndononthehill.org.uk/


   
 

 

We would like to 

introduce our Junior 

Road Safety Officers 

for this year Paige, 

Daphne, Nell and 

Elsie. They will be 

encouraging active 

and healthy travel to 

school using 

sustainable methods.  

We are launching the Let’s Get ACTIVE challenge in the first week of October as part of our continued 

commitment to our school travel plan. We are hoping that everyone will walk, scooter, cycle or park and 

stride during this week. Every child that takes part will receive a sticker and a small prize. The school will 

also be entered into a prize draw to win a new scooter pod for our school.               

We are opening a competition for the children to design an active travel poster which will be turned into 

an active travel banner, to be displayed on the school railings. Please make sure these are on A4 paper 

with your child’s name and class on the back. All entries must be in school by 1st October.

 

Parking 

Please can we remind parents to park sensibly and not to block residents' drives. We are still receiving 

justifiable complaints from the neighbours regarding this. We do advise parking at the park and walking to 

school. 

Devices 

Do you have any old laptops or iPads at home that you no longer use? If so, would you consider donating 

them to the school? We have a technician who can refurbish equipment that can then be used by the 

children. We struggle to provide a whole class with a set of laptops or even half a class with iPad’s and this 

obviously has an impact on ICT lessons across the school. Any help would be gratefully appreciated. 

Warmest regards 



   
 

 

 
Mrs D Bradley 
Head of School 

Do not forget to follow us on  @HOTHschool and like our tweets!  

 

~ Head Teacher Award ~ 

Kendell, Evindar, Ellie x2, Tommy, Blue, Ehrinrae, Harry 

 

Attendance  

This week the winners are year 2 and year 4. 

Reception – 89.5% 

Year 1 – 94.3% 

Year 2 – 95.6% 

Year 3 – 95.2% 

Year 4 – 99.2% 

Year 5 – 98.5% 

Year 6 – 96.8% 

 

Thank you for your positive comments which are uplifting for all members of staff. 

 
 

Prayer For the week 

Heavenly Father, I thank you that all good gifts come from you. I thank 

you that I can trust you for the future of my family. Please guide my 

child in every step they take. I pray they would know your provision and 

protection. Make steady their steps I pray. Amen 

 

Fantastic Feedback 



   
 

 

      Dates for your diary 

September 
 

Friday 30th – Harvest Festival at the Church – 

Donations collected will go to Thurrock Foodbank 

 
October 

 

 2nd – 6th  -  Let's Get ACTIVE challenge 

Thursday 6th – Big Treat Lunch day – see below 

Tuesday 11th – School Nurse in – Hearing & Vision 

plus Height & Weight screening 

Thursday 13th – Reception Curriculum Meeting 

3:15pm 

 
November 

 

Tuesday 8th – Road safety walks – Years 3 & 5 

Monday 14th  - Night Owls Visit – More details to 

follow 

Tuesday 15th – Health screening Reception Class 

Thursday 24th – Walk Online Roadshow - Years 5 

& 6 

Monday 28th – Flu Immunisations 

 
December 

 

Thursday 1st – Year 1 Parent workshop 2:30pm 

Friday 2nd – Year 3 Parent workshop 2:30pm 

Monday 5th  – Year 6 Parent workshop 2:30pm 

5th – 8th – Year 6 Bikeability 

Tuesday 6th – Year Reception Parent workshop 

2:30pm 

Wednesday 7th – Year 4 Parent workshop 2:30pm 

Thursday 8th - Year 5 Parent workshop 2:30pm 

Friday 9th – Year 2 Parent workshop 2:30pm 

Friday 9th – Year 4 Bikeability 

Monday 12th – Year 4 Bikeability 

 

January 

 

 

February 

  

Wednesday 22nd – Ash Wednesday Service at 

Church  
 

March 

 

Thursday 2nd – World Book Day – details to 

follow  

Wednesday 22nd – Year 1 Parent workshop 

2:30pm  
 

April 

 

 

May  
 

8th - 11th – KS2 SATs   

15th - 18th – KS1 SATs  

22nd –24th  – Year 6 Residential  
 

June 

  

Thursday 22nd – Sports Day  
 

July 

  

Tuesday 11th – Production  

Thursday 13th – Production  

Monday 17th – Year 6 Leavers Service 11am  

Tuesday 18th – Leavers Lunch  

Wednesday 19th -  Leavers Assembly  

Wednesday 19th – Last day of School   

 



   
 

 

 
 

 

 

                                                                                          

Upcoming Events 

 

Meeting TBC 

 

 

 

 

 

 



   
 

 

 

 

 



   
 

 

 

 

 



   
 

 

 



   
 

 

 

 


